
 

RETURN TO SCHOOL TERM 4 – SENIOR SCHOOL 

• Classes at the Senior School resume on Monday 12 October.  It will be Day 6 of our 
ten-day cycle. 

• VCE students are permitted to come to school the previous week for the GAT 
examination and to complete any essential assessment work which cannot be done 
at home.  You must notify the school the day before if you are coming in for any 
assessment other than the GAT and then report to the front office on arrival for 
temperature checking. 

• There will be no remote VCE classes on Wednesday 7 October, due to the GAT 
examination. 

• Students who came to school and worked in the library for approved reasons during 
Term 3’s remote learning period may continue to come to the library in the week of 
October 5.  Again, confirmation ahead of time from parents is required. 

• Parents or guardians of any students coming to school will need to continue to 
complete the weekly declaration on Operoo (CareMonkey). 

• Locker rooms will continue to be closed.  Students should manage their possessions 
as they did in Term 3. 

• The Tuckshop will continue to be “order only.” 
• Visitors to the school are limited to those needing to be on-site for essential 

purposes.  Parents, therefore, must remain in their cars for pick-up and drop-off. 
• Academic Assistance will be available in the library after school from October 12.  

Students must sign in and be present by 3.45pm and should ensure they sign out 
when departing.  Academic Assistance will also occur at the boarding house. 

• Students must wear masks at all times when they are at school, in line with 
government regulations.  Only when eating, drinking or engaged in strenuous 
physical activities conducted under the supervision of, and approved by, a teacher 
may masks be removed. 

• Lesson times in the first week of term (October 5) will be as for Term 3 remote 
learning.  Times will revert to those listed in the Record Book from October 12. 

• One exception to the times from October 12 will be that Wednesday’s times will 
become like those of Monday and Friday – ie Assembly will move to the start of the 
day.  

• Students should make every effort to meet social distancing guidelines whilst at 
school. 
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